
 

 

January 2020 
 
To All Parents/Carers         
 
 
 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

Ofsted Report 
 

Following the Ofsted inspection on Tuesday 17th and Wednesday 18th December 2019, I attach 
the final report. 
 
I am delighted that the continued hard work of everyone involved with the school has led to 
another “Good” judgement for the school. The process was a thorough and rigorous two-day 
inspection and the Lead Inspector commented very positively about the quality of learning and 
teaching in the school. She was particularly complimentary about the behaviour and attitudes of 
students. 
 
The report (Section 8) does not give specific gradings but is written on the basis that the school 
continues to be a good school. 
 
Areas for further improvement have been highlighted and we will be continuing to work on these. 
 
I would like to thank personally all members of the school community – staff, students, parents 
and governors – for all their work in achieving this outcome for the school. I continue to look 
forward to working with you as we further develop the school. 
 
The report will also be on the school website and on the Ofsted website. 

 
Yours sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Matthew Brown 
Head Teacher 


